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Chairman McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 8:06 pm.

Attendance

Present:

John J. McLaughlin

George A. Darcy, III

Cathyann Harris

Randall J. LeBlanc 

Robert G. Logan

Absent: none

Councillor Logan moved approval of the minute from October 28, 2019. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Parking Resolution

Councillor Logan moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 

Minor Modification to Special Permit #31842 located at 900 Winter Street and 910 Winter Street for PD Winter Street, LLC
Attorney Michael Connors spoke on behalf of the petitioner and said that the reason for the modification was that the alternative transportation providers listed in the original order no longer exist. This was confirmed by a letter from the Traffic Engineer. Councillor Logan moved approval. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the matter was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation for approval. 
Special Permit for The Bulfinch Companies, Inc amending the existing special permit at 1560 Trapelo Road

Councillor Logan moved to take the matter from the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor Randy LeBlanc asked about the parking calculations. Councillor Darcy said that he is not ready to vote on this at this time and that he would like to review it at the next meeting and requested an extension from the petitioner.   Attorney Connors asked if he could confer with his client.  Chairman McLaughlin declared a one-minute recess. The Committee came back to order and Councillor Harris asked Councillor Darcy questions about constituent concerns.  Attorney Connors said they would request another extension. Councillor Harris moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Councillor Randy LeBlanc moved to adjourn. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph W. Vizard, Assistant City Clerk
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